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Mr. Chairman,  

Distinguished  

Umoja is a global project to modernize a wide range of business processes and systems that 
are essential to the efficient and effective functioning of the Organization. The solution will 
span most of the Organization’s administrative and support functions, including finance and budget, supply chain and procurement, human resources, central support services, and 
programme and project management. This is the tenth annual progress report produced by the Board. 

Key findings 

The Board noted that Umoja remained a key enabler for modernization and reforms in the administration of the United Nations. The Board appreciates the efforts of the Administration towards multiple deployments in challenging technical and COVID-19 
pandemic landscapes and in the face of competing demands on resources. The Board also 
noted that the project was working within the approved budget during the year 2020.  

The Administration needs to take further efforts to assess and prioritize the integrations between subprojects as they are identified. The Administration also needs to continue its efforts to provide the level of production support required for the stabilization of Umoja 
Extension 2 and continuous improvements. There is also a need to address the process control and the implementation of delegation of authority in Umoja. 

 

Project Governance 

The Board noted that the implementation status of Umoja Extension 2 in 2020 and additional 
integration and enhancement plan in 2021 were not reported to the Management Committee as of the audit time. 
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Status of Umoja Extension 2 deployment 

The Board noted that the functionalities of the six solutions had both intra- and inter-solution 
linkages, and some linkages were not established and would be assessed as part of 
continuous improvements in 2021 and onward as per business prioritization. 

Application Controls 
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Mainstreaming Plan 

The Board noted that there were no measurable indicators related to the mainstreaming plan 
with an effective assessment of resource requirements, taking into account the stabilization 
activities, the workload and the capacity development. 

This concludes my introductory statement. I would be happy to provide any clarifications or 
additional information that the Committee may require.  

Thank you. 
 
 
 
                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
                       

Valentina Monasterio Gálvez 
Director of External Audit, Chile 

Chairwoman of the Audit Operations Committee 
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